WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING WORKING GROUP
MEETING

WEDNESNDAY 28TH MAY 2014
PRESENT: Cllrs. Clifford, M. Blake, Moore, The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs
APOLOGIES: Cllr. Ford

Cllr. Clifford opened the meeting at 7.30 p.m. Notes of the last meeting of the Planning Working Group of 5th May 2014 were approved by the group without amendment and signed by Cllr. Clifford. The meeting was held at the home of Cllr. Moore.

Subjects discussed were:

a. Cllr. Clifford reported upon the LJC meeting held on 15th May 2014 in Market Drayton attended by Cllr. Clifford and the Clerk, the meeting was held to discuss developing an area neighbourhood plan. Cllr. Clifford said it had been a generally constructive meeting with more consensus for the idea of an area neighbourhood plan than he originally thought, the LJC area was represented by all Councils (10) at the meeting. The Clerk said that the Upper Eden neighbourhood plan was a good plan, it was for 17 parishes and a small document (compared to others seen) of only 27 pages. The Clerk said that at the meeting of 15th May 2014, it was reported that a government grant was available to develop a neighbourhood plan of £7,000 - after discussion it was resolved that the Clerk would make enquiries to apply for a grant, and it was agreed to recommend that the Council should apply. The next LJC meeting will be held on 11th June 2014 in Market Drayton and all Cllrs. and Clerks are invited. 
b. The planning application as received and to be in circulation was briefly discussed. Planning application 14/01978/OUT - Elmhurst Farm, London Road, Woore - Outline application for the erection of one dwelling (including access). The application had recently been received by the Clerk and the Clerk had obtained an extension for application to be considered at the next Parish council meeting of 9th June 2014. After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk would see if Cllr. Lightfoot would act as first Councillor, the covering sheet would be marked as the application had been seen online by the Cllrs. present (and Cllr. H. Blake).

c. It was reported that the next planning meetings are to be held at Shire Hall on 3rd  June 2014 and 1st  July 2014, it was resolved that Cllr. M. Blake be authorized to attend if necessary. The following planning meeting would be held on 29th July 2014 when Cllr. M. Blake would be on holiday and unable to attend.
Meeting closed at 8.45 p.m.
It was agreed that the next Planning Working Group meeting be held Wednesday 25th June 2014 or Friday 27th June 2014, commencing at 7.30 p.m. at the home of Cllr. Ford or Friday 27th June 2014 commencing at 7.30 p.m. at the home of Cllr Clifford if Cllr. Ford is unable to host or attend the meeting on either date.
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